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The site comprises a large mothballed gas holder, associated structures and hard standing. SGN have 
identified potential for the gasholder to be decommissioned and as such the alternative future use of the 
site should be considered within the next Aberdeen Local Development Plan (2016).  
 
Given the previous uses of the site, there are certain requirements upon SGN to remediate the site should 
the current operations halt. These works, alongside dismantling of associated infrastructure, can result in 
significant costs, which in turn require value from future land uses to fund this process. 
 
b) Current adopted Aberdeen Local Development Plan and Proposals Map  

The site is located within a recognised Business and Industry land use allocation of the adopted Aberdeen 
Local Development Plan (February 2012) and is subject to planning policy BI1 which states that industrial 
and business uses (Class 4 Business, Class 5 General Industrial and Class 6 Storage or Distribution) in these 
areas shall be retained and safeguarded from other development pressures.  
 

Adopted Aberdeen Local Plan Proposals Map Extract (February 2012) 

 
We are concerned that the Council has not given due regard to the significant costs related to the 
decommissioning of the gas holder, dismantling the associated infrastructure and decontamination of the 
site which thus would require uses of sufficient value to ensure the redevelopment of the site is viable. 
 
c) Aberdeen Local Development Plan 2016  

SGN are currently reviewing their site portfolio and recognise the development capacity of the gas holder 
site at Greenwell Road and Greenbank Crescent for alternative uses.  

SGN are keen to ensure that the maximum possible flexibility is available regarding the future use of the 
site.  




